
UPCOMING EVENTS:

Waterblasting: 
Saturdays - Sundays

Parking Lot Re-painting: 
Feb 01 - 28, 2019

Exterior Repainting: 
Feb 15 - 28, 2019
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New Tenant Lane Opening This Month 
Beginning next week,  PAP will  be issuing Tenant entry cards to all  registered employees working 
at  the  Guam  Integrated  Air  Cargo  Facility.  If  you  have  not  submitted  your  employee  listing  to 

include  vehicle  license  plate  information, 
please  do  so  as  soon  as  possible  to  avoid 
any delays at the entrance. 

Beginning next week, both entry lanes will be 
open.  Lane  1  will  remain  an  entry  gate  for 
visitors.  The  vehicle  screening  with  security 
will  remain  in  place  for  this  lane.  Lane  2  will 
be  an  exclusive  lane  for  Tenant  employees 
only.  All  employees  with  a  registered  entry 
card will be able to use this lane, swipe their 
card at the card reader machine and enter. 

This will alleviate the congestion during peak 
hours  while  still  allowing  Security  personnel 
to  do  the  necessary  screening  and  security 
checks with all visitors. 

We ask that all  employees please keep their 
cards  in  a  safe  place.  Card  sharing  is 
absolutely  prohibited.  All  cards  will  be 
registered  to  a  specific  vehicle  for  security 
purposes.  As  a  reminder,  card  replacements 
will  be  issued  when  necessary  with  a 
replacement fee of $5.00. 

 
 
Solar Parking Lights - Update! 
Thank you all  for your patience as we temporarily close off some parking stalls to complete this 
project. Installation is still in progress and we are making every effort not to interfere with Tenant 
operations. We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause. 

Parking Stalls Re-painting In Progress 
You  may  have  noticed  some  housekeeping  ongoing  in  the  parking  lot  and  curbs.  We  are  in  the 
process  of  repainting  all  parking  stalls,  vehicle  arrow  lanes,  and  sidewalk  curbs  to  make  them 
more visible for safety reasons. Most of the work is being completed on the weekends and after 
hours so as not to interfere with Tenant operations. We ask for your patience as we work around 
your areas and normal  parking spaces.  Weather permitting,  this  project should be completed by 
the end of this month. 

PACAIR PROPERTIES MANAGEMENT OFFICE 
Mike Guerrero, 642-1727/489-1380


John Rojas, Facilities Manager 898-0706

Krystle Merfalen, General Manager 483-2050


IF YOU NOTICE ANYTHING SUSPICIOUS, PLEASE CONTACT THE SECURITY 
GUARD AT 642-1380 OR OUR OFFICE IMMEDIATELY. 

FRIENDLY REMINDERS:

Smoking Policy: Smoking is 
prohibited anywhere along the 
facility not designated as a 
smoking area in accordance with 
Guam Public Law 33-121. Please 
advise all personnel, visitors, and 
customers not to smoke near the 
building. There are designated 
smoking shelters located in the 
lower parking lot.  

Parking: Parking rules are strictly 
enforced here at the Guam 
Integrated Air Cargo Facility. 
Please advise all guests not to 
park in the fire lines, behind other 
cars, etc. Vehicles found in 
unauthorized parking areas will be 
towed at the owner’s expense. 
Please help us keep the fire lanes 
and loading bays clear for safe 
loading and in the event of 
emergencies. 

Visitor Screening: For everyone’s 
safety, all visitors entering this 
facility are logged in and must 
provide a valid Driver’s License 
prior to entry. Visitors without 
proper identification will be asked 
to park outside and walk/shuttle to 
the office they are visiting. We 
appreciate your cooperation in this 
matter.  




